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October 21, 2013 
Chester Project # 10-6309-GEC/9 

Mr. W. Keith Gilbert, P.E. 
 Treatment Engineering 
 City of Columbus, Division of Sewerage and Drainage 
1250 Fairwood Ave 
Columbus, Ohio 43206 
 
Re:  Review of Apparent Low Bidder for CIP 650260-104001 

Contract SCP 01CF – Southwesterly Composting Facility Pad 2 Concrete Apron 
 
Dear Mr. Gilbert,  
 
The results of the bid opening on October 16, 2013 were as follows: 
 
Cyrus Concrete Construction: $196,568.46 
Legg & Davis $201,190.00 
McDaniels’s Construction $201,234.00 
The Rigther Co. $237,490.00 
Engineer’s Estimate: $181,371.00 
 
Chester Engineers has evaluated the bid documents submitted by Cyrus Concrete Construction, the 
apparent low bidder.  We did not find anything that would lead us to believe that the apparent low 
bidder is not qualified to perform the work as described in the bid documents. 
 
We contacted three (3) references included in the bid book and the feedback was generally positive. The 
clients were pleased with the work Cyrus Concrete Construction completed and would be willing to 
work with them again in the future. 
 
In consideration of the items described above, it appears that Cyrus Concrete Construction has 
submitted a responsible bid at a reasonable cost.  As a result, we recommend that Cyrus Concrete 
Construction be considered eligible to receive a contract for construction. 
 
Should you have any questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me.   
 
Best Regards,  
 
 
 
Hasan Alkhayri, P.E. 
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